
 1 

 

 

Official  

Facebook  

page 

 

Ph:  03 5755 1166 

E: bright.p12@education.vic.gov.au 

www.brightp12.vic.edu.au 

13 September 2023 

Issue 14 
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                                     2023 YEARBOOK 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY 

Our 2023 Yearbook is currently being designed. Here’s a preview of the cover 
(right) and an example of an inside spread (below).  

Ordering will be via Compass. The Yearbook is packed with photos of students 
from P-12 and will be professionally printed at a cost of $20 each. More info 
will be sent to parents / carers next term.  

Our Acknowledgement of Country 
video is finished! The final result is 
fantasƟc, we are proud to be 
involved with this project.  

Thank you to the students and 
parents / carers who came along to 
the premiere.  

Visit our official Facebook page to 
view the video.  
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Dear Students, Parents and Carers, 

Another acƟon-packed newsleƩer with so many great 

acƟviƟes to celebrate here at Bright P-12 College. I 

hope you enjoy reading it as much as I did!  

This Ɵme of year is a very busy and exciƟng Ɵme for our 

Languages department. The Japanese trip is currently 

underway, with twenty students enjoying Ɵme with 

their host families and aƩending school in Japan before 

exploring more of the country next week. We will get to 

read all about it in the next newsleƩer. The German 

exchange trip will commence during the school 

holidays. Nine students will be flying to Munich and 

staying with host families while aƩending our sister 

school in  Bad Aibling.  

The exchange programs are an integral part of our extra

-curricula offerings. They give students a chance to be 

immersed in another culture, develop empathy and 

acceptance of difference. We are proud to offer these 

opportuniƟes to our students.  

I would like say a huge ‘thank you’ to all the wonderful 

staff at Bright P-12 College. Their passion and 

dedicaƟon are a constant source of inspiraƟon to me 

and our students.  

Wishing you all a wonderful break over the school 

holidays. I’m looking forward to  welcoming you back in 

Term 4. 

Jean Olley - Principal 

 

  

 

 
COLLEGE CALENDAR 

Principal’s 

Message 

SEPTEMBER 

 
13 SEP  Yr 2 Mt Buffalo excursion 

15 SEP  Last day of Term 3 - school finishes at 

  2:30pm 

15 SEP  2:30pm Sausage Sizzle 

15 SEP  Yr 11 Formal 

23 SEP  German exchange trip starts 

25 SEP  Japanese exchange trip ends 

OCTOBER 

 
2 OCT  Term 4 starts 

2-5 OCT Yr 12 Trial VCE exams 

5 OCT  Secondary Hume AthleƟcs 

5 OCT  Yr 9 & 10 Emergency Services Day 

6 OCT  Primary O&M AthleƟcs 

9-12 OCT Yr 2 Swimming program 

11 OCT Yr 8 Wodonga TAFE Careers sessions 

Next student free day: Monday 6 November 

LOST PROPERTY 
As we near the end of term, now is the perfect Ɵme to come 
and check out the lost property collecƟon at the front office for 
anything that belongs to your child. There is a selecƟon of 
jumpers, lunch boxes and drink boƩles amongst other 
things. As always, at the end of term, any unnamed lost 
property is donated to the local op shop. We encourage 
parents to name their child’s belongings so we can easily 
return them. Thank you for your assistance.  

SAUSAGE SIZZLE 
We are holding a Sausage Sizzle organised by the Parents and 
Community sub commiƩee of College Council to celebrate 
Term 3. Free sausages for all students (and families). 

2:30pm straight aŌer the bell outside the 1876 building on 
Friday. We’re looking forward to seeing you there! 
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SUSTAINABILITY UPDATE 

Yr 8 ART 
Year 8 Visual Art students enthusiasƟcally researched and explored sources of inspiraƟon for an image/design they 
could incorporate into the decoraƟng of a skateboard deck.  

The task allowed them to deepen their understanding of the various art elements (colour, texture, tone, line, shape) 
as well as to broaden their drawing, painƟng and design skills. The final skateboard designs are impressive.  

Year 7 students Joe & Trae have been working in one of our outdoor classrooms to grow microgreens. Several weeks 
ago, the students set up the infrastructure including a heat mat and grow lamps, with support from Sustainability 
Coordinator Darren Wood. The students have been watering the seedlings regularly and recently took their first 
harvest to our Canteen Manager ChrisƟan Sablatnig, who added the delicious microgreens to his Pasta with Home-
Made Pesto dish.  

Joe and Trae are also currently growing silverbeet and carrots, which they will also provide to ChrisƟan when they are 
ready to harvest.  
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 PREP MUSIC Yr 11 OUTDOOR EDUCATION 
These photos were taken at recent sessions of mountain bike rides with Year 11 Outdoor EducaƟon students.  

ALPINE SHIRE YOUTH AWARDS 
The Alpine Shire Youth Awards event was held in Mt Beauty. CongratulaƟons to Sam N, Cooper N and Millie H for 
being nominated in the Sports and RecreaƟon category and to Billy M and Kira M for being nominated in the 
Community category.  

In recogniƟon of their arƟsƟc talents 
and passion for art, Fox W was 
successful in winning the Visual Arts & 
Media Alpine Shire Youth Award.  

CongratulaƟons Fox!                                                

Fox demonstrates a genuine passion 
for the arts and media, and is eager to 
pursue a career in film making. Their 
work is unique, sensiƟve and at Ɵmes 
autobiographical. Fox has pursued 
creaƟng a voice through their art by 
acƟvely involving themselves in 
numerous external exhibiƟons and 
their own solo exhibiƟon in 2022.  

At present Fox is working towards 
compleƟng their VCE Unit 4 in CreaƟve 
PracƟce and to their credit studying 
VCE Media via correspondence.   
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NORTH EAST WATER INCURSION 
Last week, our Prep, Year 1 and Year 2 students delved into an engaging exploraƟon of water sources and 
conservaƟon, with the help of educators and scienƟsts from Petaurus EducaƟon Group. They discovered the origins of 
the water that flows from our taps and learned valuable Water Wise pracƟces to apply at school and at home. 

This enriching experience was part of North East Water's pilot program, offering students hands-on learning 
opportuniƟes with dedicated educators and scienƟsts. The program emphasizes the significance of responsible water 
usage and the importance of preserving the cleanliness of our waterways. Students also gained insight into the vital 
role water bugs play in maintaining the health of our rivers, creeks, and dams. 

North East Water is a provider of water and sewage services, serving approximately 115,000 residents in 39 towns 
across a vast 20,000 square kilometres of north-east Victoria.  

Yr 7 MATHS 
In Maths last week, students applied their knowledge of area and volume to a real life situaƟon involving the veggie 
boxes at school. They needed to measure the boxes using tape measures to determine the area and volume in order 
to work out how much plasƟc liner, soil and paint to purchase. Luckily we found Ɵme between precipitaƟon events!  
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JAPANESE - ONIGIRI 
With help from Minako, our Japanese Language Assistant, we were able to make Onigiri in class. Onigiri is translated 
as a rice triangle. Students learnt the difference between Sushi and Onigiri, and learnt how to form the rice into a 
triangle shape. We were so happy to hear the reports some students tried making some Onigiri at home!  

HAT REMINDER 
Now that Spring is here, we'd like to remind you that all students need to wear a hat when they 
are outdoors in Term 4 (and also in Term 1). This applies to recess, lunch and while doing 
outdoor acƟviƟes. Hats can be purchased from the front office or via our online shop here 
hƩps://fcw.com.au/schools-online-shops/ Primary students need to wear wide-brimmed hat 
and Secondary students, a bucket hat. They cost $13.50 each. Parents / carers, please 
remember to label hats.  

We recently installed three new flags at our main entrance on Bakers Gully Road.  

The Australian NaƟonal Flag, the Australian Aboriginal Flag and the Torres Strait 
Islander Flag are now flying on our newly-installed flagpoles.  

NEW FLAGS 
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DEFENCE FORCE CAREERS EXPO 

AUTHOR VISIT 

Earlier this month, 29 students from Years 9-12 aƩended the Defence Force Careers Expo at Puckapunyal Military 
Area. This event was developed to showcase the variety of careers (full-Ɵme and part-Ɵme) available in the Army and 
Defence Forces.  

It provided students with an insight into:   

· Benefits within The Australian Army, which is one of the world’s leading military forces.  
· A valuable opportunity to have one-on-one discussions with ADF members to discuss their experiences and 

lifestyle.  
· InteracƟon with Defence Force RecruiƟng (DFR) team about current job vacancies, salary and benefits, Defence 

University Sponsorship, Defence Force Academy, GAP Year, STEM opportuniƟes. 

Students were able to see a range of equipment on display, including Main BaƩle Tanks, Light Armoured Vehicles, 
Armoured Personnel Carriers, Protected Mobility Vehicles (Bushmaster and Hawkei), M777 Guns, Air Defence 
Systems, Unmanned Aerial Systems and communicaƟons systems. Students were also able to parƟcipate in several 
hands-on acƟviƟes including a physical training lesson run by Physical Training Instructors from the Australian Army as 
well as the opportunity to ride in some of Army’s vehicles.   

Amazing Author Carly Nugent came to speak to our Year 8 
students, who have been studying her award-winning novel The 
Peacock DetecƟves this term. Carly spoke in detail about how 
Bright inspired her wriƟng for this novel, and took students 
through her wriƟng process. The wriƟng process involves 
mulƟple draŌs and revisions, which requires persistence and 
resilience. It is not an easy process. Carly’s message was that 
this is the case for ALL writers! But worth the effort in the end.  

How lucky we are to have a widely-acclaimed writer in our 
midst! And an ex-Bright College student to boot. 
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Yr 7 MUSIC 
Students in Year 7 Music have been working on developing their skills on the guitar, keyboard, ukulele and the drums. 
Here the class is playing along to the song Crazy Train by Ozzy Osbourne, with Jasper G leading the class on the piano. 

INTERSCHOOLS SNOWSPORT CHAMPIONSHIPS 
CongratulaƟons to everyone who parƟcipated in the Victorian Interschool Snowsports Championships and represented 
our school with such enthusiasm! We are incredibly proud of their hard work, dedicaƟon, and outstanding 
performances. Our students demonstrated remarkable skill and determinaƟon on the slopes. Thank you to all the 
parents and siblings who supported our athletes. Overall, Bright P-12 College came 13th in the Primary Co-ed 
Pointscore with 28 Points. Ski Cross Div 4 Male Team A came 2nd Overall (Silver Medal) and qualified for NaƟonals. The 
team included Lucas B and Harry K from our Dinner Plain Campus. Unfortunately, NaƟonals was cancelled and our 
students were unable to go forward and compete further for the school. In the individual races, 2nd Place (Silver 
Medal) Snowboard GS Div 5 Male – Cody M-L; 2nd Place (Silver Medal) Snowboard Cross Div 5 Male – Cody M-L; 
2nd Place (Silver Medal) Slopestyle Ski Div 1 Male – Jay H. And a special menƟon to Cody M-L, who won the Overall 
Primary Award for outstanding achievement in Snowsports – Snowboarding. 
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HOME ENERGY KIT 

DINNER PLAIN CAMPUS 

RepresentaƟves from the Alpine Shire Council Sustainability area visited our school to talk to Year 5 and 6 students 
about the Home Energy and Water Efficiency Tool Kits. The representaƟves demonstrated how each element in the 
kit works and explained how they can be hired for free from libraries in Mount Beauty, Myrtleford and Bright.   

Students learnt how implemenƟng just a few small changes can benefit the environment and their household 
expenditure.  

The kit comes with a printed guide containing complete instrucƟons on how to conduct your own home energy and 
water efficiency assessment. InstrucƟons in the guide allow school aged children aged 8 and up to aƩempt this 
assessment, so that everyone can get involved.  

You can also hire a copy of 'Your Home', a complementary resource to accompany use of the home energy kit.   

If you are a primary school student and you are interested in using this kit to conduct a home assessment, you will 
need the supervision of a parent or guardian to use the equipment provided.   

As staff and students at our Dinner Plain Campus wind down for the end of term and end of the 2023 season, we 
would like to thank everyone involved for their ongoing support and involvement in the Dinner Plain School 
community. Together, we have created an environment where students can thrive academically, socially, and 
emoƟonally. Here are some photos from the last few weeks of term at Dinner Plain. UnƟl next year! 



 10 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Yes Folks, It’s the Ad you’ve all been waiƟng for!! 
Rail Trail Café is Now Hiring  

So Call now, shoot us a text or pop in and say G’Day!  
We’d love to meet you and have you meet our terrific team!! 

Flexible Casual Hours available, including to suit VCE schedules.  
13 & 14 year-olds welcome too! 

We’ve been employing these juniors on Child Employment Permits since we opened back in 2008, and have received terrific feedback 
from parents about their children’s experience with us as their first job Pay Rates with all PenalƟes as Per Fair Work Pay Calculator 

under Restaurant Industry Award (MA000119). 
Please Call or Text Lucy on 0400 357 069 with any quesƟons  

Plus ApprenƟceships/Traineeships on offer for the right mutual fit 
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12B Barnard Street, Bright  
Ph: (03) 5750 1777  

www.bangtoyshop.com.au 

 

 18 hole course 
Group bookings welcome 

Fun for all! 


